We continue to ask all parishioners to keep our beloved Pastor, Fr. Rico, his mother, Carmelina and his brothers, Anthony and Daniel, in prayers as they mourn the passing of their loving, dear Papa and husband, Tony Passero.

We also ask that you respect their privacy during this difficult time so that they are able grieve as a family together.

God Bless the Passero Family.

Following is a list of items to remember for this weekend:

- **1.** Memorial Mass here, at St. Joseph's, in memory of Tony Passero on Saturday, October 3rd at 11:00 a.m.
- 2. All Souls envelopes can be found in the church foyer. Please write names on paper included inside the envelope and return next weekend. Your loved ones will be included in our Book of Life and prayed for at all Masses throughout the month of November.
- **3.** St. Vincent de Paul envelopes can be found in the foyer for your donations. Jackie will also be selling honey at all Masses this weekend with proceeds to St. V de P.
- **4.** K of C will be hosting a Fall Bottle Drive on Saturday, October 17th from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. They will gladly receive recyclable beer, liquor and wine containers.
- **5.** The St. Joseph's CWL are collecting NEW socks during the month of October. Simply place in the bin in the church foyer. Socks will be donated to <u>Start Me Up Niagara</u>. This organization works directly with the homeless in the Niagara Region.